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In this issue:
High-Speed Rail
Monday night the Alhambra City Council voted to oppose all proposed LA-San Diego high-speed rail I-10 alignments through their city. The meeting was a full house plus an overflow room and may have been attended by over 300 people.
The controversy in Alhambra came about as a result of the California High Speed Rail Authority's Regional Team’s premature deletion of the I-10 center of freeway alignment option. Following this meeting, the city staff felt it important to notify the residents along the I-10 in the City of Alhambra about the potential impacts of the remaining alignment proposals on residential properties. The City then set the council meeting date and invited the Authority representatives to make a presentation. The City of Alhambra will hold one additional public meeting this Thursday and our staff is coordinating efforts for this follow up meeting. By Monday night the Regional Team had added back the missing Option but it was too late.
The San Gabriel Valley Council of Governments Transportation Committee Meeting will include this topic for discussion in tonight’s agenda. 

UTU Strike Vote

The United Transportation Union (UTU) representing Metro’s Bus and Rail Operators will be holding a strike authorization vote on Wednesday, August 25, 2010. In the bulletin to the UTU membership, General Chairman James Williams states; “Please be assured that while it is not our intention to call a strike at this time, it is essential for this Union to send a message to the Authority that we will settle for nothing less than a fair and equitable labor agreement.”  As of today, the UTU is the only Metro bargaining unit to schedule or take a strike vote.

Metro continues to meet with the unions representing our bargaining unit employees (UTU, ATU, TCU and TEAMSTERS). The meetings have been cooperative and productive. We will keep the Board updated regarding the progress of those discussions.

Metro in the Community

 

Metro Volunteers continue to be busy this summer representing the agency in communities throughout the County. This weekend, we will be out in force promoting public transit at community events in Little Tokyo, Crenshaw and south of Downtown Los Angeles. Volunteers and staff will help celebrate the 70th Annual Nisei Week Japanese Plaza Festival this Saturday and Sunday and pass out Metro Gold Line schedules along with our transit system maps and other transportation materials. We will also have transit information tables Saturday at the 5th Annual New Orleans Cultural Festival in Leimert Park and at a United We Serve Fair at Exposition Park. Last Sunday we were at Paramount Studios supporting the 25th Annual Children's Festival of the Arts. 
Metro Volunteers come from different agency departments and divisions, conduct community outreach all over the County and obtain public feedback on our services.
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